
 

   
 

Friday 1 March 2019 
Kia ora, Kia orana,  Malo lelei, Talofa lava, Namaste, Fakalofa lahi atu,Bula vinaka,  
Ni hao, greetings to all whanau and friends of Flat Bush School, 
As we move to the end of Week 5 it is hard to believe but we are nearly half way through 
the first term of 2019. It has been a very busy week here at FBS, we had the Auckland 
Rugby Union Rippa Rugby coaches in school on Wednesday, Counties Cricket coaches in 
on Thursday and Friday as well as the start of the Hot Shots Tennis programme for 
Senior classes on Friday. We aim to provide our students with a variety of learning 
experiences both inside and outside of our classrooms. Learning is lifelong, and as our 
students take on new challenges so to do all of our FBS staff as they join in these 
activities. 
Next week our Cricket teams compete at the Otara Interschool tournament at the 
Papatoetoe Recreation Grounds on Tuesday, and on Thursday our Rippa Rugby team 
competes in the Southern Zone tournament at Aōrere Park.  
Next Friday we have several groups performing at the Tangaroa College Mauri Ora 
evening, it would be great to see our FBS whānau up at TC supporting our local High 
School. Tomorrow, East Tamaki Rugby Club are having their Junior Muster Day, if your 
child is interested in playing rugby this year go up to the ET Rugby Club between 
1pm-3pm.Also, this weekend there is an Otara Community Day event taking place at Ngāti 
Otara Park on Sunday, March the 3rd from 10am-1pm.  
It promises to be a busy few days,  but the weather is meant to be nice and I hope all FBS 
whānau have a happy and relaxing weekend.  
Fingers crossed this is the weekend the Blues get their first Super Rugby win!! 
 
Kia manuia, 
Mr Avatea 
Proud to be your Principal 
 

    
 

 

   

   
 

 



  

 

 

 


